
BCP Parent Meeting
Thursday, April 14, 2022

6:00 pm - Birchwood Grill

Meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.

Board & staff members present: Kara Easton, Jenny Norton, Michelle Kloet, Val Shike, and Mrs

Williams.

General members present: Joy Nesci, Allison Bell, Kelly Reeser, Sam Conforti, and Bosiljka

Damnjanovic.

Principal’s report (Mrs Griel):

● General update: None.

Faculty Advisor’s report (Mrs Williams/Mrs Hack):

● General updates: A fishing motief basket will be provided by the Brompton staff for the 25th

Anniversary event.

● Elementary updates: None.

● MS updates: None.

● Student Council: None.

● Lighthouse Leadership Group: None.

Officers’ Reports:

President’s report (Kara Easton):

● General update: At the last board meeting there was discussion about how the BCP is not

feeling appreciated for all that they do and provide to the school and to the staff. Mrs Williams

brought it up at the last staff meeting and it was well received. The staff agreed to be more

appreciative.

● Picnic Tables/Lunch: Picnic tables are here and they are fabulous. You do not need to call

ahead to reserve a spot. You do, however, have to go to the office and check your student out

before eating lunch outside on the table and then check them back in. There is room for 8

people.



● Teacher Appreciation: It went home in the packet. There is a calendar of things you and your

student can do during the teacher appreciation week. It’ll be fun, and it’s optional to participate.

Vice President’s report (Tatiana Scalzo: presented by Kara Easton):

● Clubs for the 22-23 School Year: There will be a form for people to fill out if they’re interested

in hosting a club for next school year. By the end of this school year we want to have a plan in

place for the beginning of next school year.

● MS End of Year Event: They are planning to do a lock in until 2:30 am. Possible places would

be the library or the YMCA, maybe even St George Serbian Orthodox church. Date TBD. We

need to look into insurance requirements.

Treasurer’s report (Michelle Kloet):

● Budget: We picked up the picnic tables. Basketball set was purchased. The Father/Daughter

Dance, we only had to spend about $50.

Secretary’s report (Jenny Norton):

● Nothing to report.

Allison Bell motioned to approve the February 17, 2022, minutes. Kelly Reeser seconded. All in

favor. None opposed. Motion passed.

Social Chair report (Val Shike):

● Review Father Daughter Dance: It went really well. There were approximately 127 people in

attendance. There was a local DJ and he did a great job. Plenty of desserts and waters were

provided.

● Mother Daughter Tea: Will be on May 15th at 11:00 am. There will be food and some sort of

activity provided.

● Kingfish: Will be on May 31st at 6:05 pm. It will be $19 per ticket and includes 1 hour worth of

free food. If we sell 50 tickets the park will do a 50/50 raffle and share half the pot with

Brompton. We can also auction off the first pitch.

● Movie Night: Will be on May 20th at 7:00 pm in the Vernon courtyard and the movie will be

Encanto. We’ll bring all the snacks and drinks that were purchased or collected throughout the

school year.

● Father Son Skating: Will be on June 5th from 1:30-3:30 pm at Traxside in Burlington.



● Mother Son Sock Hop (Joy): Will be on Friday May 13th at the Brompton cafeteria. 50’s diner

theme. $20 per pair. Food will be burgers and fries.

Fundraising Committee Chair report (Kara Easton):

● General updates:
○ Cookbook - Still collecting. Will complete after the 25th event.

○ Nothing Bundt Cakes - April 25-30. Can order ahead for Mother’s Day.
○ Milwaukee Burger - Tentative date of May 23rd.

○ Smarty’s Sweets - Plan for the last day of school.

○ Kendra Scott - This was held on 4/12 & 4/13 and was a nice event. We’re not sure how

much it brought in yet, but we’ll probably try and make it a yearly event.

○ Wisconsin Carnival of Lights - Brought in $34.

○ E-script/Box Tops/Amazon - Still ongoing.

○ Action Territory - Will be on June 3rd.

○ Spirit Wear - Last order brought in $113.

● 25th Anniversary Event: April 30th at Birchwood Grill from 5:30-9:30 pm

○ Sponsorship - $4,100

○ 141 Auction items

● Art Show: Mrs Kinicki wanted to host it the same night as the talent show, but there were not

enough volunteers to help organize it. So it’s been tabled until next year.

Other:
● Gaga Ball Vote: Kara Easton made a motion to spend money to build a Gaga Ball pit. Joy

Nesci seconded. There was a vote taken: Yes-26, No-1. Motion passes.

● Playground Vote: Kara Easton made a motion to repave the playground without taking money

out of savings and only if we have enough money to pay our other bills. Allison Bell seconded.

There was a vote taken: Yes-27, No-0.

● Board Positions and Nominations: Kelly Reeser nominated Allison Bell for Vice President

and she accepted. Kara Easton nominated Terry Jensen for Fundraising Chair and she

accepted. Joy Nesci nominated Michelle Kloet for Treasurer and she accepted. Michelle Kloet

nominated Kara Easton for President and she accepted. Mrs Williams nominated Val Shike for

Social Chair and she accepted. Kara Easton nominated Jenny Norton for secretary and she

accepted.



Discussion:

Joy Nesci motioned to adjourn. Allison Bell seconded. All in favor. None opposed. Meeting

adjourned at 7:11 pm.

Meeting minutes written by Jenny Norton, BCP Secretary, on 4/14/2022

and approved by:

_____________________________________ on

Kara Easton (President)

___________________________

(Date)


